September 30, 2020 PTA Meeting

Preview of Proposed Changes to Bylaws (voting will occur at Special Membership Meeting
on 10/7/20 at 6pm)

1) Proposed change: Article IV, Section 2 (Term Limits)
Current Bylaws:
Term of Office and Term Limits

The term of office shall be from July 1st through June 30th. All parent members
are eligible to run for any office.

Term limits for each officer position of the association shall be three consecutive
one year terms. A candidate who has served the maximum number of terms
may be elected to serve an additional term provided no other interested
candidate is nominated and is willing to serve.

Proposed change:
Term of Office and Term Limits

The term of office shall be from July 1st through June 30th. All parent members
are eligible to run for any office.

Term limits for each officer position of the association shall be three consecutive
one year terms. A candidate who has served the maximum number of terms
may be elected to serve an additional term provided no other interested
candidate is nominated and is willing to serve. Due to hardships caused by the
CoVid-19 global pandemic, willing volunteers may exceed term limits if
there are no candidates for a position on the executive board. This
provision is intended as a stopgap measure and will expire at the end of the
2020-2021 academic year, or such time as the NYCDOE is able to fully
reopen schools as normal.

2)Proposed Change: Article VI, Section 1, Subsection 1.1 (General Meetings)
Current Bylaws:
General Membership Meetings

The general membership meetings of the association shall be held monthly,
September through June, on the third Wednesday on a monthly basis to be
held at 8:30am. Written notice of each membership meeting shall be distributed
in languages spoken by parents at the school, whenever possible. Notice must
be sent at least ten calendar days prior to the scheduled meeting.

Proposed Change:
The general membership meetings of the association shall be held monthly,
September through June, on the third Wednesday on a monthly basis to be
held at 6pm via teleconferencing. Written notice of each membership meeting



shall be distributed in languages spoken by parents at the school, whenever
possible. Notice must be sent at least ten calendar days prior to the scheduled
meeting.



